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NETBALL COURTS GET $155K UPGRADE 
 
A major upgrade has given new life to the sporting and leisure facilities at 
Brush Farm Park. 
 
The $155,000 upgrade includes: 
 
 Regraded surfaces of all grassed netball courts (12) 
 Imported new material to raise the southern end by up to 1m 
 Realigned cricket wicket (to be completed in May) 
 Installation of new irrigation system 
 Returfing of surface with CT-2 couch 
 New goalposts manufactured by Council staff 
 Rings and inserts installed 
 
Fully funded by the City of Ryde, Council outdoor teams have now completed 
the Brush Farm Park upgrade, despite recent intense rain periods. 
 
With over 800 players from 99 teams utilising the Brush Farm Park every 
weekend, local netball associations are the biggest users of the facilities, but 
sporting and leisure groups also include local cricket clubs and dog clubs.   
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